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Industrial Relations
Purpose of the Report
To update the Fire Service Management Committee on the current dispute between the Fire Brigades Union and Government Ministers in England, Wales and Scotland
Summary

This paper briefly describes the position as at the date of issue of the report. 
	Recommendation
Members are asked to note the issues set out in the paper. 
Action

Officers to progress as directed by Members.


	Contact officer:  
	Gill Gittins 

	Position:
	Principal Negotiating Officer

	Phone no:
	020 7187 7335

	E-mail:
	gill.gittins@local.gov.uk


Pension Scheme Reform Dispute
1. The purpose of this paper is to update members in relation to the dispute between the Fire Brigades Union (FBU) and Ministers in England, Wales and Scotland on the matter of pension scheme reform proposals. 

2. The report to the last meeting of the FSMC made reference to the periods of strike action, and action short of a strike, that had taken place together with a reminder of work we had undertaken with both DCLG and the FBU as well as details of the support provided to individual fire authorities in managing the industrial action. 
3. Since that report we are aware that discussion has continued between DCLG officials and representatives of the FBU. At the time of writing we understand those discussions are still on-going and on occasion have involved actuaries and legal representatives for both parties. Further industrial action has not taken place, nor is any currently scheduled, in order to allow time for those talks to conclude. 
4. Discussion is also continuing between the National Employers and the FBU on a matter that falls out of the pension scheme reform proposals and the potential impact on capability matters. Whilst we have broad agreement on a number of principles, the detail needs to be fully resolved.   
5. The FBU’s Executive Council will next meet on 27 February.  
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